
KEMN.ll.L ROJ\.D RESIDENTS t ASSOCIATION 

At the Annual General Meeting of the Kemnal Road Residents ' Association, 
held at the "Queen ' s Head", High Street , Chis l ehurst , Kent , on Wednesday, 
26th May , 1965 . 

PRESENT : :Mr. C.M. Dunn - Chainnan (In the Chair) 

Mr . W, R. Worton (Treasurer ) 
Mr. P.K. Clapham 
Mr . D. M. Fyffe 
Lt . Col. H.R. P. Hutchins 
Mr . A. E, Shrimpton 

An apol ogy for abs ence was r eceived from Mr. F. G.C. Tardif . 

TO CONFIID/l THE MINUTES OF THE 
ANNUA~ GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 27t h JANUARY , 1964. 

The Chairman opened the Meeting and thanked all present f or their 
attendance . 

The Minutes of the l ast Annual General Meeting wer e r ead and passed. 

RN::EIVING THE REPOR'IS OF THE HONORARY SECRETARY 
AND HONORARY TREASURER 

In the absence of the Honorary Secret ary this Report was presented 
by the Chairman. 

Both Reports were adopted. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE FOR THE ENSUING YF.AR 

The Chairman regretfully advised the meeting that Mrs . J , Smith did 

1. 

2. 

3. 

not wish to seek re-election as Honor ary Secretary and t hat this position 
was therefore vacant. Mr, P.K. Clapham was elected as Honor ary Secretary 
and Mrs . s. Lalley expressed willingness to assist uith c ertain secretarial 
dut ies . The meeting expressed its gratitude to Mrs . Smith f or her efforts 
in past years . 

The Chairman, Treasurer and Committee resigned, expressed their 
willingness to be nominated for re- election and were duly elected. 



5. 

6. 
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DUMPING OF LITTER 

The dumping of litter wns deplored but it was agreed that t her e was 
l ittl e beyond gener a l watchfulness which could be done t o pr event t he 
pr oblem continuing. 

I t was agreed that action should be t aken t o tidy up t he ' strip of 
l and 1 • 

DAMAGE TO VERGES 

The question of damage to v erges and the possible er ection of posts 
t o prevent this were discussed. The f eeling of the meeting was t hat these 
posts should be of concrete and it was agreed that an estimat e should be 
ob tained and the matter looked into by the Committee . 

It was further suggested that a notice should be erected r equesting 
the speed of traffic to be l imited to 20 miles per hour. 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

(a) In connection with the construction work at "Holly Bowers" , it was 
agreed that the Treasurer should approach Messrs . Costain to obt ain a 
contribution for wear to the road surface. 

(b) It was reported that the gate at the Foxbury end was broken and 
agreed that the desirability of repairing this and strengthening it should 
be investigated. 

( c) At the request of the meeting the Chairman agreed to make a further 
approach to the Kent Turf Co . , Ltd . , on the question of a contribution 
towards the upkeep of the rood. 


